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Kindergarten Orientation 2024 
It’s that time of year again; as we do every year, we welcomed a new group of students who will 
be joining us at BGS in Kindergarten 2024. There were a variety of fun and engaging activities to 
suit all interests, and this allowed our Kindergarten teachers to see what resources and learning 
program tasks might best meet the needs of each individual. We started out in the hall and 
discovered some floor and table activities, then moved into the early childhood playground to 
explore the equipment. It was a helpful opportunity for each child to start to familiarise themselves 
with the school grounds and meet some of the staff members they will have to support their 
journey into big school next year. We are looking forward to seeing you all in Term 1! 

Renaye & Sandra, Salome & Anitha  

 

Our new students explore some activities at the 
table together 

 

Alisha floating some toy sea creatures     

 

Whatarau in the Early Childhood Playground 

 

 

Mohammed sat and coloured with some textas

 

  

 

 

 



Variety Kids Christmas Party 
As the holiday season approaches, we enjoyed the joy at the Variety Christmas Party in Sydney. 
Class Marwaha and Class Ahilleos joined in the festive celebrations that embraced the diversity of 
our exceptional students at the party. The Variety Christmas Party is an exclusive space where all 
the students of different abilities come together to share the season's spirit. Our students thoroughly 
enjoyed the sensory-friendly decorations, inclusive games and music. Most of our students were 
ecstatic to put on the fireman's hat and be ready for action in a fire truck. The experience of dressing 
up as a policeman and getting in big cop cars and jet skis made their day. This excursion has 
provided lasting memories for our students.  

Jyoteka 

   

 

     

     

 

 



Schools Spectacular 
Wednesday, November 22nd, to Saturday, November 25th, six exceptional students from our 
school, Shaymat, Taake, Samir, Ibby, Alisha, and Jy, showcased their remarkable talent during the 
Schools Spectacular Week at Qudos Bank Arena. Guided by our dedicated staff—Frances, 
Cassandra, and Nicky - the stage came alive with their performances. 

The students were very excited that Jo, Rekha, and the students from classes Finn and Christenson 
attended. Their enthusiastic presence added warmth and camaraderie. In the spotlight, our 
students, part of the D'Arts ensemble, danced to the rhythm of "Gold" by Guy Sebastian, not just 
displaying skill but embodying leadership qualities, standing out among the many talents at the 
Schools Spectacular. 

A sincere thank you to the families of our participating students—your unwavering support, from 
encouraging participation to attending performances and patiently picking up your child late into the 
evening, made our participation in the Schools Spectacular possible.  

To everyone who contributed, thank you for making the Schools Spectacular Week a resounding 
success; your support and enthusiasm are the driving forces behind these unforgettable moments 
in the life of our school. 

Frances, Cassandra & Nicky 

   
  

   
 

  
     



Year 12 Formal 
We gathered on Friday 8th December to bid farewell to our esteemed Year 12 graduates of 2023, 
and we reflected on the immeasurable impact they have had on our school community. These 
individuals have been the heartbeat of BGS, infusing our halls with their presence, enthusiasm, and 
an unwavering passion for learning. It was a bittersweet moment as we celebrated their 
achievements while bidding adieu to the laughter, curiosity, and positive energy they brought to our 
school. The Class of 2023, you stand before a new chapter in your lives, and we are confident that 
the education, values, and experiences garnered at BGS have equipped you with a comprehensive 
toolkit for success. Your hard work, dedication, and resilience have not only earned you accolades 
but have also laid a solid foundation for the challenges and opportunities that await you.  

Congratulations, Class of 2023! Here's to the incredible journey that lies ahead for each and every 
one of you! 

 

   

 

     

     



   

 

   

 

     

     



     

 

     

 

Year 12 Graduates 2023 



Presentation Day 
We celebrated with pride and joy, as we reflected on the remarkable successes of the past year at 
BGS Annual Presentation Day. From achieving strategic goals to celebrating personal bests of our 
students, our journey has been nothing short of extraordinary, thanks to the unwavering support of 
our dedicated staff, parents, and community. 

We must acknowledge with gratitude Frances De-Bourbon, Assistant Principal and the incredible 
team she led, whose dedication made this Annual Presentation Day a resounding success. Special 
thanks to Karyn from Photogenic Memories for capturing unforgettable moments that will be 
cherished by our community. Our success is a collective effort, underscored by the robust support 
of organisations like the Shore Boys Community Program, Revesby Workers, Rotary Padstow, 
Kiwanis International, Bakers Mansion, Catholic Care, and DSA and Gift of Bread. Their generous 
contributions have provided our students with exceptional opportunities, leaving a lasting impact on 
their lives. 

To our supporters, your belief in our mission and commitment to our students' education have made 
all the difference. The day reminded us that together, we are shaping future leaders and contributors 
to society. 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 



Fun Day 
As the school year drew to a close, our school community came together on Wednesday 13th 
December for an extraordinary End of Year Fun Day, marking the conclusion of a thrilling and 
bustling academic journey. The event featured a diverse range of attractions, ensuring there was 
something for everyone to enjoy. From bouncing on the inflatables to grooving on the dance floor at 
the disco, the day was filled with joyous moments. 

One of the highlights was the Kindifarm, where families had the opportunity to interact with a 
delightful array of animals, including chickens, lambs, goats, rabbits, guinea pigs, and ducks. Our 
local heroes, the police officers and firefighters, were on hand to engage with the community. 
Families explored their vehicles, gaining insight into the vital work these heroes do for our safety.  

Carnival Food options such as slushies, sno cones, ice cream parlour, and fairy floss were savored 
by all. The BBQ added a savory touch to the festivities, leaving everyone satisfied. 

Thank you to Kiwanis Australia for volunteering to cook the delicious BBQ and Karyn and Anais 
from Photographic Memories for another beautiful job capturing these memories. 

Fun Day Organising Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

And just like that, it’s a wrap and we bid farewell to another school year, the year that was 2023! 
 
Celebrating Student Achievements: 
First and foremost, I send a heartfelt congratulations to our remarkable students. Their dedication 
and perseverance have shone brightly, setting personal bests and achieving new heights. The Year 
12 graduating class, you've completed an incredible journey, and we believe in your potential to 
shine brightly in your future adventures. I wish Taake, Anikan, Shaymatt, Damien, Hamoudi, Jerry, 
Alessandro, Ali, Rani, Serin and Umar all the best, you have left a mark on our school. The formal 
was a highlight marking a celebration for their 13 years of school. It was a great night with over 90 
guests in attendance.  
To our Year 6 students transitioning to high school, embrace this exciting journey into young 
adulthood with enthusiasm, I look forward to all your wonderful achievements throughout your high 
school career.  
 
Acknowledging Exceptional Staff and Parents: 
A special mention goes to our exceptional staff and the outstanding executive team. Your 
unwavering dedication and commitment are the driving forces behind our success. A heartfelt thank 
you to the parents for your invaluable partnership in your child's learning journey across 2023. 
 
Community Support and Achievements: 
Our success wouldn't be possible without the incredible support of our community partners. 
Organisations like Shore Boys Community Program, Revesby Workers, Rotary Padstow, Kiwanis 
International, Bakers Mansion, Catholic Care, DSA, and Gift of Bread have made lasting impacts on 
our students' lives. Thank you! 
 
This year has been nothing short of amazing, with ambitious strategic goals not only reached but 
exceeded, thanks to the dedication, hard work, and commitment of our staff. 
 
Recognising Outstanding Achievements: 
A special acknowledgment goes to our Data Assessment Team for ensuring a safe and positive 
learning environment through their exceptional tracking of behavior data. The Literacy and 
Numeracy Strategic Direction team also deserves recognition for their ongoing work in creating an 
authentic assessment tool. Strategic Direction 3, setting high expectations and community 
engagement, identified teacher leaders in the school and worked with them on setting targets for 
continued growth and high expectations and also set sights on brining the community closer 
together. 
 
Commitment to Student Wellbeing: 
Our commitment to student wellbeing through PDHPE initiatives has yielded impressive gains. 
Programs like Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL), Zones of Regulation, Smiling Minds, Trauma 
Restorative Yoga, and Fundamental Movement Skills have become universal, leading to improved 
student outcomes and fostering a positive school culture. 
 
Curriculum Reforms and Achievements: 
Significant curriculum reforms led by Thy Nguyen have made learning and teaching more 
meaningful and effective. Dedicated teachers upskilled in new syllabuses, benefiting student 
learning. 
 
 
 



 

 
 
Community Enhancements and Upgrades: 
We've seen significant improvements, including a sensory garden upgrade and upgrades to our top 
playground area. Excitingly, an all-inclusive play equipment installation in early 2024, worth 
approximately $150,000, will further enrich our students' play experiences. 
 
Creative Arts Programs and Community Contributions: 
Heartfelt thanks to the BGS Citizen Committee for supporting our Creative Arts Programs, providing 
students with opportunities to shine in programs like School Spectacular and Shining Stars. Their 
funding of a qualified music teacher, Marnie Fairlie, has enriched our students' lives through the 
power of music. 
 
P&C's Generosity: 
A big thank you to the Parents and Citizens Association (P&C) for generously funding an additional 
School Learning Support Officer (SLSO). This support has enhanced our personal development 
programs and moved our students closer to independence in important life skills. The P&C also 
donated funds to support BGS’ Fun Day! 
 
Looking Ahead with Gratitude: 
As we celebrate the successes of the past year, let's look forward to the promising future together. 
United as a school community, we'll continue to inspire, educate, and empower our students. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and commitment to our school. We are truly fortunate to have 
such an exceptional community, and I am excited to see what we can achieve together next year. 
 
May the coming year be filled with even greater success and joy for us all. 
 

jtÜÅ ÜxztÜwá

   



 

 
 School Concludes for Term 4 2023 – Friday 15th December 2023 
 Staff Development Days Term 1 2024 – Tuesday 30th & Wednesday 31st January 
 School Resumes for Term 1 2024 for students – Thursday February 1st 

 

  

 

 

Happy birthday to those students and staff who have celebrated their birthdays since the last 
newsletter and those  with upcoming birthdays in the holidays. 

 

Students: Ibrahim H, Anikan, Ibrahim A, Jimmy, Meena, Jacinta, Maliha, Maleik 

Staff:  D’Anne and Marnie



 

 

 

Students in Class Ahilleos have been finishing off the year with a bang! We have been engaged in 
a range of events both inside and outside of school. 

Our class had our very first excursion at the Variety Kids Christmas Party in Darling Harbour. This 
was an exciting day full of adventure, activities and fun. Students had fun petting the farm animals 
at the petting zoo, enjoying a variety of fun rides and exploring the equipment of our community 
helpers. We also had our Presentation Day for the year 2023 and each student played a special role 
during Presentation Day.  

As the year comes to a close, we want to express our heartfelt thanks to every one of you in 2023. 
Your efforts, enthusiasm, and teamwork have made our classroom a special place to learn and 
grow. Wishing you all a wonderful break, filled with joy and laughter, and looking forward to another 
year of exciting discoveries. Thank you for making this class truly fantastic! 

Christie & Deb

 

Maliha watching the teacup ride 

 

 

Isaac having a great time trying on police 
protective gear 

 

Cooper having fun playing on the merry-go-round 
ride 

 

Aliya having fun at the petting zoo



 

 

Class Akuete students have had a great term with lots of exciting activities. They participated in 
different activities to develop their skills. In Geography, they investigated the concept of recycling 
where they learned about recyclable items and the effects of recycling on our planet. They 
watched videos that displayed how the machines were used to process recyclable materials at the 
recycling processing centre. The students learned to sort items into three categories, food scraps, 
paper, and garden waste with staff supporting the recognition of what each item was made of with 
verbal and gestural prompts. 

Students participated in learning about the importance of Remembrance Day by making wreaths 
and painting them with red and green paint. These wreaths were placed at the allocated place 
during our Remembrance Day ceremony. We stood for a minute’s silence to honour those that 
have fallen in defense of our country. It was lovely to see the entire school gather for this 
occasion. We are looking forward to a well-deserved holiday with our families. 

Adeolu, Aliki & Rania 

                                        
              Manny made a wreath in preparation for                    Aboudy made a wreath in preparation for  

                          Remembrance Day                                                              Remembrance Day       

                                                              

                              

                           

              Kenny learned to dispose of recycled items             Caroline learned to dispose of recycled items                

                              



 

 

 

Sadly, for the staff of Class Christenson we have finished our journey with our Year 12 graduates. 
What a journey it has been, with many highs and many more even greater highs, this class was as 
inspiring as they come. The resilience displayed by students was second to none, the barriers they 
worked through to become the fine young gentlemen and women that they are is testament to 
their dedication through 13 years of schooling. We are privileged to have played a small part in 
these students lives and have learnt more from them and their tenacity than we could have ever 
imagined.  

It is with great pride that we farewell our class of 2023, and wish them the best in their journey 
beyond, we are confident you will smash it as you smashed your time at school. Congratulations 
Class Christenson, you will be greatly missed.  

Jake & Raj

 

Umar at the formal 

 

 

Damian at the school formal 

 

Hamoudi and Anikan at the formal 

 

 

Shaymat at the formal



 

 

Can you believe that 2023 is nearly all done? Where did the time go?! Class Daughton has been 
powering through their final weeks of learning activities and impressing their teachers with what they 
have achieved, and we have celebrated our students through our annual Presentation Day.  

In English, students have worked to consolidate their knowledge of phonics and tricky or sight words 
through revision activities, and they have explored a range of stories to express their knowledge of 
emotions and the Zones of Regulation program. They are learning to apply these concepts to 
themselves and others, and have learned about many feelings such as worry, fear and boredom. 

In mathematics the students have been learning about analogue time, investigating perimeter and 
area and repeating patterns through a range of hands-on activities and all have made progress in 
their understanding of these key learning concepts – as well as having fun in the process. To all our 
students and families, we thank you for your support throughout the year and we wish you a happy 
and safe holiday break. See you back in 2024! 

Renaye & Simone

 

Anthony placing the numbers in the correct 
positions on an analogue clock face 

 

Nehan matches and identifies some ‘tricky’ words 

 

Ian making an ABC pattern from unifix cubes 
 

 

Hayley moving the hands of a clock to form a time



 

 

Suddenly it is the end of the term and we now look back at the amazing memories we have made. 
It was great to see students enjoying and participating in their learning and activities in the 
classroom.  

Class Do has been making a variety of artworks in class, such as the wreath for Remembrance Day 
and posters for science lessons. Students enjoyed participating in painting lessons as they were 
able to paint the wreath using red paint and chose different colours for their rocket, robot and space 
posters. Students in Class Do have continued to enjoy participating in swimming sessions every 
Friday as they increase their confidence in the water.   

Class Do had an amazing year and it was great to see the support from parents and carers 
throughout the year. Ommay, Tan and I wish everyone a wonderful and safe holiday and all the best 
for next year! 

Johnson, Ommay & Tan

 

Brian painting a wreath  

 

Maleik painting a wreath 

 

Hussain painting a wreath  

 

        Jacob enjoying the water



 

 

Class Finn delved further into our exploration of volcanoes by creating a class papier-mâché 
volcano. Initially hesitant to get our hands dirty, all students eventually embraced the project with 
confidence. 

Additionally, Class Finn enjoyed an excursion to Flip Out Revesby, where every student had the 
opportunities to immerse themselves in the various offerings. From trampolines and obstacle 
courses to vending machines, a motorcycle machine, climbing equipment and a large slide. They 
also practiced safe movement travelling up and down on an escalator, ensuring they held onto the 
belt throughout the entire transition. 

A big congratulations to all Class Finn students for accomplishing their personalised learning goals 
and showcasing their amazing selves. Bron and I extend our best wishes for a joyful and relaxing 
holiday, and we look forward to seeing everyone in the new year.  

Rebecca & Bronwyn 

  
Soli safely using the escalator  Hamoudi starting the volcano papier-mâché 

process 

3   
Ibby engaged in making the volcano with papier-

mâché 
Jordan safely using the escalator 



 

 

What a remarkable conclusion to Term Four in the year 2023! Our students have truly embraced a 
year filled with both enjoyment and valuable learning experiences. They successfully met their 
Personalized Learning Goals and demonstrated outstanding dedication to mastering various Key 
Learning Areas (KLAs). Students of Class Gill have developed many skills throughout the year 
such as fine and gross motor skills. They have increased engagement in the classroom activities 
and progressed in so many ways since January 2023. A shining moment for our students was 
their enthusiastic participation in Presentation Day, where they proudly showcased their best 
efforts. In the realm of Literacy, the focus on Julia Donaldson's "Stick Man" allowed students to 
hone their comprehension skills. Meanwhile, Science and Technology lessons delved into the 
fascinating world of space exploration. In Creative Arts, students actively contributed in crafting a 
Remembrance Day wreath and creating stars for Presentation Day, highlighting their artistic 
talents. Looking ahead to 2024, we extend our heartfelt wishes for continued success and 
fulfillment. May the upcoming year bring even more opportunities for learning, creativity, and joy. 
 
Wishing everyone a joyous and safe holiday season! 
 
Bhupinder & Anitha

 

 

Lucia was engaged in the numeracy activities   Ahmad communicating with PECS to request his 
preferred item 

 

 

 

Ahmed engaged in making wreath for 
Remembrance Day 

 Ruby made a stick man out of sticks from the 
sensory garden 



 

 

We cannot believe that the year is drawing to a close and holidays are right around the corner! Our 
community access has been a massive success this year. We have enjoyed days out all around the 
city and it has helped us to negotiate the complexities of the public transport system with increasing 
confidence and independence.  

Presentation Day was a huge triumph, with all our hard work and practice paying off with some 
wonderful performances from the Signing Choir, dance group and band. Thank you to all of the 
teachers who helped us get ready for what was a great day. We were super proud of our class for 
their participation throughout. 

Thank you to our wonderful boys and their families. It has been a pleasure and a privilege to have 
you all in our class. For our year 11 families, we can’t wait to see what the adventure that is year 12 
will bring. 

For our graduating families, we wish you all the very best for what awaits outside the school gates. 
We know that you will be fantastic and shine like the stars that you truly are! 

Thank you! 

Steve & Cass

 

 

Enjoying a day out at the movies  We love our fruit and are happy to share 
 

 

 

Congratulations Alessandro 

 

 Congratulations Rani 



 

 

Wow, what a year! We all can’t believe how quickly it has gone, despite how much we have packed 
into it! Regardless of how tired we all are, Class Herzen have still finished strong, topping off a year 
that saw our students continue to go from strength to strength. The latter half of the term has seen 
us commemorate Remembrance Day during Broderick Gillawarna School’s annual ceremony. Our 
students created poppies and wreaths, as well as laid them at the foot of the flagpole as ‘The Last 
Post’ was played. Term Four also saw us take part in one of the most exciting days in our school 
calendar – Presentation Day! We have been hard at work this term putting together decorations. 
We hope you enjoyed our artworks and found your child’s one! 

To all our students, we wish to express how much of an honour it was to teach each one of you and 
to have the pleasure to continue to watch you grow into mature and wonderful people. You will all 
be truly missed. Please have a good break and we wish you all the best next year! 

Marc & Thoria

 

 

Meena using the eye gaze tablet.   Olivia being creative.  
 

 

 

 

Ibrahim making some noise in music.   Ibrahim working with Sofia in preparation for next 
year. 



 

 

As we bid farewell to another incredible school year, we celebrate our achievements and reflect on 
the remarkable journey we have shared in Class Marwaha. Our students have been consistently 
empowering themselves to continue implementing the learnings of their personalised learning goals 
in different school and home environments.  
 
Our students learnt a new skill in the creative arts of pouring acrylic on a canvas to create unique 
art pieces to take home at the end of the year. They primed the canvas, thinned the paints of their 
choice, and mixed and poured them in unique styles to create intricate pieces.  

Our students also visited the Variety Christmas Party in Sydney city this term to enjoy the festive 
celebrations with our community. We marked Remembrance Day on 11th November by creating a 
wreath and participated in the special assembly to mark the occasion. We are very proud of our 
students' hard work this year and wish them a happy and safe holiday. 

Jyoteka & Karen 

 
 
 
 

 

  
 
 
 

 

 

Ibrahim creating acrylic pour painting  Kendrick painting poppies for the wreath 
 

 
 
 
 

 

  
 

 
 

 

Cooper getting reading to serve at Crunch&Sip  Ali and Zak enjoying the Variety Christmas Party 



 

 

Wow! What an incredibly busy last few weeks of term it has been! As the year draws to an end, we reflect 
on and recognise all the wonderful progress our student have made. Students in Class Naboulsi have 
achieved their personalised learning goals.  

In Creative Arts, our students actively engaged in commemorating Remembrance Day by making poppies 
and placing a wreath in a designated area. They gained insights into the significance of the day, observing 
a minute's silence to pay honour to those who made sacrifices for our country. Class Naboulsi students 
also painted stars and decorated them for Presentation Day. Presentation Day was a great success where 
our students' achievements took centre stage. From the amazing performances of the choir, band, and 
dance group to the announcement of next year's Year 6 Captains, Bani and Joshua—congratulations to 
both! Our heartfelt thanks go out to all families for contributing to a wonderful year. As the year comes to a 
close we wish everyone a safe, joyful and thoroughly deserved holiday season. 

Amina & Sandra 

 

 

 
 

Luke happily displayed his poppy  Issa painted a poppy made from his hand imprint 
 

 

 
 

Alhussin decorated stars with glitter  Bani proudly displays her trophies 



 

 

 

As we approach the year's end, we reflect on the remarkable progress and dedicated efforts of our 
students, in learning new concepts and skills. Witnessing the growth of social and communication 
skills in students like Alisha and Jy was truly rewarding, especially as they showcased their talents 
in the Schools Spectacular. Alexander, and Cael, demonstrated commendable improvement in 
developing self-regulation skills, sharing, and collaborating within their peer group. Cael's 
independent crafting showcased his creativity. Aaliyah fostered new connections, initiated 
friendships with students from other classes and joined group activities. It has been a joyous journey 
alongside the students of Nanda class, and we express our heartfelt gratitude to the incredible 
parents for their unwavering support throughout the year. As we bid farewell to 2023, we send warm 
wishes for a festive season filled with joy and a safe, wonderful holiday.  
 
Rekha & MD

  

                                                                                                         
Students working together, painting poppies                Alisha and Jy with Samir at Schools Spectacular 
for Remembrance Day, and decorating the  
 Christmas tree                                                                 
                                                                                                                                                                        
                                                                                                                                          

  
  Students conducting a science experiment,                      Cael, making a church, and Aaliyah, 
How liquid cream and milk turn into solid ice cream.     with her new friend in the playground. 
  Alex and Cael with MD on Presentation Day                      
  



 

 

Wow… What an amazing year we had here in Class Peterson Howard. Everyone worked so hard 
throughout the year with their learning and working towards their PLP goals and we are so incredibly 
proud to have been able to share in all our students’ successes this year.  

It has been an absolute pleasure to watch as each student developed their confidence towards their 
academic, social and emotional learning this year.  

We would like to thank all our families for your continued support this year and wish you all a very 
happy, safe, and restful holiday period and we look forward to seeing you all back in 2024. 

 

Melanie, Erin & Sumi

 

Jacinta made huge progress this year in her 
confidence whilst swimming 

 

Noah worked hard to complete literacy activities 
with Ms Angie 

 

William completed number activities on the iPad 
during mathematics 

 

Ali used large Lego blocks to measure the length 
of his body. 

  



 

 

 

What a year it has been! Class Scalici has every reason to be proud of all the achievements we’ve 
made this year! We’ve seen so much progress from each member of the class, and I’m sure there 
is to be much more from us in the coming years. 

Asides from rounding out our learning on a high note, Class Scalici had the pleasure in taking part 
in both Presentation Day and Broderick Gillawarna School’s Fun Day. 

Presentation Day saw us celebrating the achievement of our Personalised Learning Plan goals, with 
every student receiving an award to commemorate this momentous event. We hope you are all 
proud of us! 

During Fun Day celebrations, we were able to take part in numerous activities such as jumping 
castles, interacting with animals in our petting zoo, and riding a train around the school. We had 
such a great time! 

From Sonya, Gwen and I, it was an absolute pleasure teaching you all, and we wish you all the best 
for the next year. Please have a restful and well-earned break! 

Frank, Gwen & Sonya

 

Adam conducting experiments with ice to learn 
about solids and liquids 

 

Farah making poppies to commemorate 
Remembrance Day 

 

Jimmy using a bottle and coloured water to learn 
about condensation and rain 

 

Bradley playing with a shaker during music 
lessons with Ms Marnie



 

 

Wow, how time flies when you are having fun. This school year is almost over, and most students 
are ready for a break. The students in Class Suarez have matured and learnt so much, become 
more confident in accomplishing their set tasks and in following the class routine. In our time 
together, the students have learned how to sit in a circle, walk in a line, hold a pencil, and be part of 
a group.  They have accomplished so much such as learning to take care of their personal 
belongings by unpacking and packing up their lunch boxes, and developing positive relationships 
with staff and peers. Each one has brought such joy and happiness to our classroom. Their smiles, 
laughter, and sometimes crying. Not all of our days were easy, but most of our days were filled with 
learning, excitement, and happiness. They gave us lots of hugs and high-fives during our morning 
circle activities and that is something that we will always remember.  To all the parents, we say 
‘thank you’ for allowing us to be part of your child’s education. It has been a wonderful and rewarding 
year for us. It has made learning so much fun. A BIG thank you to all the families and wishing you 
all a safe and happy holiday. 

Salome & Tasha

  

Students participating in the morning circle activity 

                                     

        

     Shayan placed his lunch bag and water bottle 
on his table getting ready for mealtimes 

 

Marwa independently traced her name 
 

     

Christian packed up his lunch box in his bag

  



 

 

  

As we approach the end of another remarkable year, it is with immense pride and joy that we 
reflect on the incredible journey we have shared at Broderick Gillawarna School. This year has 
been filled with heartwarming moments, academic accomplishments, and a strong sense of unity 
within our community. 

Our class demonstrated commendable participation at the Presentation Day ceremony. We were 
pleased with the performances from the Signing Choir, dance group, and band and congratulate 
all the students who received an award. 

We eagerly anticipate the opportunities and challenges that the new year will bring. With a strong 
foundation of community, collaboration, and commitment to excellence, we are confident that the 
coming year will be filled with even greater achievements and moments of pride. 

May the holiday season bring you moments of joy, laughter, and precious time spent with loved 
ones. 

Maria & Nicky

Morde, Ali and Daniel making cupcakes. 

Anthony on the swing at Shine Shed.  

Ali at Shine Shed. 

Julian at Shine Shed, enjoying the sensory 
activities. 

 

 



 

 

 


